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would pbse a threat to life or property. Please note that it is not possible to completely eliminate
the hazards of having natural gas in your water supply by simply venting your well.

Additionally, manganese, exceeded secondary maximum contaminant levels (SMCLs) in several
of the samples collected from your water supply. Primary MCLs are intended to reflect potential
dangers to human health, while secondary MCLs reflect the aesthetics of the water (i.e. taste,
smell, etc.). Manganese is commonly found in exceedance of its respective SMCL in
Pennsylvania water wells and may not be related to oil and gas drilling activities.

The Department is continuing to work to permanently resolve this issue. Should you have any
questions concerning this matter, please feel free to contact William J. Kosmer, P.G. at
570-974-2613. :

Sincerely,

nnifer W. Means
Environmental Program Manager
Oil and Gas Management
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Jennifer Means

William J. Kosmer, P.G.
Matt Nuss






